
Question on Notice 
 

No. 936 
 

Asked on Wednesday, 23 August 2023  
 
 
MR T MANDER ASKED THE MINISTER HOUSING (HON M SCANLON)— 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the Estimates Hearing of the Community Support Services 
Committee where the Director-General of Housing advised in relation to State Owned 
and Managed Indigenous Housing, ‘in terms of the RoGS data, a return for one of the 
larger Indigenous councils was not provided for that year and that is why there is a 
discrepancy here’— 
Will the Minister provide (a) what financial year the Director-General was referring to 
and (b) the number of dwellings that were not provided that year?  
 
ANSWER: 
 
The RoGS data referred to by the Director-General as referenced in the Estimates 
hearing was Indigenous Community Housing (ICH), not State Owned and Managed 
Indigenous Housing (SOMIH).  
 
ICH dwelling data and ICH household occupancy data are obtained through the 
annual National Community Housing Survey that is led by the Australian Institute of 
Health and Welfare.  


